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PRINCIPAL’S NOTES 

 
Parent Opinion Surveys 
Some families received an envelope yesterday 
with instructions and a survey to complete. This 
survey is part of an annual accountability 
process set by the Department of Education and 
Early Childhood Development. Every school 
participates, through a computer generated 
random list of parents from the school 
enrolment. 
There is a specific, short time to complete this 
(one week) so I ask that you assist the school by 
completing the survey as soon as possible this 
week and return it to school in the envelope 
enclosed. It should take less than twenty 
minutes to complete. 
These surveys are not opened at school, but 
sent back to the company contracted by the 
Department to conduct the surveys. They collate 
results and return them to the school later in the 
year. 
It is important that we receive your feedback! 
 
Prep Enrolments 
This is a reminder that we are finalising our Prep 
enrolments for next year. There are quite a few 
more than in previous years and we need to 
establish the actual number so we can plan for 
staffing and room usage in the new year. Please 
return these forms and urge anyone else with a 
pre-schooler to do the same. 
 
Zoo 
Last Friday was extremely busy, although very 
few classes were at school all day. Years 1 and 
2 classes went to the Zoo and enjoyed a lesson 
in the Education Centre as well as visiting many 
different animals. You might see some photos if 
you look further in the newsletter. 
 
Indoor Soccer Teams from years three and 
four spent the day at Reservoir High School 
playing against other schools in our district. 
They had great fun and were terrific sports. 
 

SAFETY AROUND OUR SCHOOL: 
 

Recently a number of near misses have taken 
place in the streets surrounding our school. 
Some of the very dangerous (as well as illegal) 
practices we have noticed must stop if we want 
all our students to get into school safely and get 
home safely in the afternoons. Maybe parents 
who have been guilty of the following will 
reconsider their driving habits: 

 Stopping on the wrong side of the road 

 Allowing their children to get out of the 
car door straight onto the road 

 Encouraging their children to run across 
the road to their car. 

 Driving off quickly in a 40 kph zone 

 Driving into a neighbouring driveway to 
let children out of the car and then 
backing out into the road where children 
are crossing and cars are trying to travel 

All these actions are illegal, and are 
endangering the kids at Reservoir Primary. 
PLEASE consider others, read the Fact Sheet 
attached to this newsletter and act accordingly. 
Your children might like to colour in the page 
attached also. It may help them to remember 
and remind you, if you are one of the parents 
making our school zone unsafe! 
If the coloured pages are returned to school we 
will display them prominently; we all need to 
keep our kids safe! 

 

 

Helen Miller 

Principal 

 

 
 

If any parents are interested in their children learning 
Martial Arts, (or at least trying it out) please contact 
Helen Miller. 

 

 
 



 

 

DIARY DATES 

 
1

st
 August Crazy Hair Day 

 
2

nd
 August Indoor Soccer – Years 5/6 

  Scholastic Book Club Orders due 
 
5

th
 August Pit Gymnastics – Prep to Year 6 

 
6

th
 August Book Fair Commences 3:30pm 

 
7

th
 August Book Fair  8:30am – 9:00am 

    3:30pm – 4:00pm 
 
8

th
 August Book Fair 8:30am – 9:00am 

    3:30pm – 4:00pm 
 
9

th
 August Book Fair 8:30am – 9:00am 

    3:30pm – 4:00pm 
 

Basketball Round Robin  
  Years 3 & 4 
 
12

th
 August Pit Gymnastics – Prep to Year 6 

 
13

th
 August Group 6 visit the Reservoir Library 

 
14

th
 August Group 6/10 - Excursion to Old 

Treasury Building & Captain Cook’s 
Cottage 

 
15

th
 August Group 11/12 - Excursion to Old 

Treasury Building & Captain Cook’s 
Cottage 

 
16

th
 August Basketball Round Robin 

  Years 5 & 6 
 
  Group 10 & 12 visit Reservoir Library 
 
19

th
 August Pit Gymnastics – Prep to Year 6 

 
20

th
 August Group 11 visit Reservoir Library 

 
22

nd
 August Group 8 & 9 visit Reservoir Library 

 
26

th
 August Book Week commences 

Pit Gymnastics – Prep to Year 6 
 

27
th
 August Book Activity Day 

 
28

th
 August Book Character Parade 

 
29

th
 August Favourite Book Sharing 

 
2

nd
 Sept. Pit Gymnastics – Prep to Year 2 

 
  School Council Meeting 7:00pm 
 
4

th
 September Author Visit to school 

 
9

th
 Sept. Pit Gymnastics – Prep to Year 2 

 
20

th
 Sept. Last day of Term 3 

EDUCATION MAINTENANCE ALLOWANCE 

 
If you have a Pension or Health Care Card current on the 
15th of July 2013 you are entitled to claim the Education 
Maintenance Allowance for Semester 2. Most families 
would have applied in Semester 1; in which case you do 
not have to apply again. However if you are new to our 
school or have only received one of these cards since the 
beginning of the year then you must call at the office and 
present your card so that we can register your details to 
receive this funding. 
Applications close this Friday the 2nd of August 2013. 
 

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS 

 
 “Happy Birthday” to 

 
 
 
 
 

Isabella T., Serajadden and Safa 
 

who are all celebrating their birthdays this week. 
 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 

 
Congratulations to the following children who were 
presented with Student of the Week, Encouragement & 
Achievement Awards on Friday at assembly: 
Ahmed A., Gemma, Paradise, Mithil, Sheree, Prakhar, 
Abby F., Mayar, Anaelle, Reece, Nanxing, 
William K., Elly, Mohammed A., Ahmed I., 
Parth, Ghadeer, Asmaa, Twila, Lavinia and 
Dewmi. 
 
 

SPORTS REPORT 
FOOTBALL AT CRISPE PARK 

 

Friendly Football Match with  
Newlands Primary School. 

Wow! What a nice day to play football against Newlands 
Primary School. In the first quarter we dominated. We got 
one beautiful goal by Julian with Newlands kicking 3 
behinds. In the second quarter we got a point with 
Newlands now on six points. In the third quarter Alessio 
kicked a goal. We also got a behind 
too. Newlands got a goal also. In the 
last quarter all we got was a point. 
The scores were Reservoir 2 goals 3 
points and Newlands 2 goals 6 
points. We lost but we had a great 
game.  
Thank you to Les Miller from Reservoir Colts for 
organising the day. 
 



 

 

CRAZY HAIR DAY 

We will be having a Crazy Hair Day this Thursday the 

1st of August. Come to school with crazy hair. Don't 

forget to bring a gold coin donation for Cystic 

Fibrosis. 

 
 

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

 
Scholastic Book Club orders and money are due at school 
this Friday the 2nd of August. 
Thank you, 
Susie Kotanidis 
 
 

PRESTON RESERVOIR ADULT COMMUNITY EDUCATION 

 
Computer Courses Starting Soon 
 
Learn computer skills in small, supportive classes 
Introduction to Microsoft PowerPoint & Publisher - Starts: 
17 July  for 10 weeks on Wednesdays, 12:45pm - 3:15pm 
Computers for Beginners- Starts: 29 July for 16 sessions 
on Mondays,  9:30am - 12pm  
Computer Essentials - Starts: 22 July for 18 sessions on 
Mondays, 12:30pm - 3:30pm 

For more details ring PRACE on 9462 6077 
or visit our website: www.prace.vic.edu.au  
 
 
 
 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  

COMING SOON ééé 

COMMENCES 6 TH  AUGUST AT 3:30PM  
 
It’s nearly time again for our annual Scholastic Book Fair!!!! 
Parents and children are all welcome to attend. 
 
Every item that is bought at the Book Fair benefits our 
school!! So join us in making our Book Fair a huge 

success. Last year we received $995 worth of books for 

our Library from the sales made at the Book Fair, which 
was our best result ever. 
There will be lots of books available, discounted books, 
posters, gift packs and novelty items so come along and 
have a look.  
With every book sale you get a raffle ticket and the raffle 
will be drawn at Assembly after the Book Fair finishes 
(August 16th). 
 
So start saving now and we hope to see you at the 
Book Fair which opens at 3:30pm on the 6th of August 
and closes on Friday the 9th of August! 
 
 ** On the Tuesday when the Book Fair arrives we will set it 
all up and then show the children our display so that they 
know what books and novelty items are available. Some 
items do sell out quickly but we are able to re-order books 
and these are always available the week after the Book 
Fair closes.  
 

http://www.prace.vic.edu.au/


 

 

ZOO PHOTOS 
GROUP 3/4/5 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
WANTED!!!! 

 
The Art Room is in need of clean meat trays!! If 
you are able to assist please leave at the office. 

 
Thank you. 

 

 
 

FREE FRUIT FRIDAYS 

 
If you are free on Friday mornings we are in need of 
some helpers to assist with this program. Even if you 
are able to help for an hour it would be greatly 
appreciated.  
Fruit has to be washed / cut and distributed to 
ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎΦ LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎ ǿŜ 
have the quicker it will be. 
Call at the office if you are 
able to help. 
Thank you! 
 

 
 

PRESTON RESERVOIR ADULT COMMUNITY 
EDUCATION 

 
Now taking enrolments in: 

 
INTRODUCTION TO COMPUTERS and BASIC WORD 

PROCESSING 
(in partnership with Thomastown Neighbourhood 

House)....... Commencing Friday 2nd August 
Basic skills for work, volunteering or study 

For more information contact 
Preston Reservoir Adult Community Education 

(PRACE)- 
Phone 9462 6077 or visit Merrilands Community 

Centre, 
35 Sturdee Street, Reservoir. 

 
*All courses are subject to eligibility requirements 

** Training is delivered with Victorian and Commonwealth 
government funding 

 
 
 



 

 

SUBWAY LUNCH ORDERS    2013 

 
Subway lunches are on FRIDAYS ONLY - orders are collected on THURSDAY at 9.00am      
 
Place money and order in an envelope or bag marked clearly with child’s name and Group and give to the classroom 
teacher.  Separate orders are required for each child.  Correct money is required, no change will be given. 
 
Please note that Subway do not put butter on their rolls. 
 
** PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU CIRCLE WHICH NUMBER YOU WISH TO ORDER – YOU ALSO NEED TO CIRCLE 
WHAT SALAD ITEMS YOU WOULD LIKE 
 
 
CHILD’S NAME …………………………………………………………….……..………………     GROUP ……………. 
 
 

1. Six inch Vegetarian Delight Sub:  

Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber       Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.20 

2. 
 

Six inch Sub:  Ham 

 Cheese      Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber       Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.40 

3 Six inch Sub:    Chicken Pieces 

 Cheese       Lettuce      Tomato       Cucumber       Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$6.00 

4. Six inch Sub:    Roast Beef 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$5.40 

5. Six inch Sub:    BMT  (Salami & Ham) 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato      Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$5.50 

6. Six inch Sub:    CLUB  (Ham, Turkey & Roast Beef) 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato      Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$5.50 

7. Four Inch Sub:  Ham 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato      Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$3.90 

8. Four Inch Sub:  Turkey 

 Cheese      Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$3.90 

9. Four Inch Sub:  Roast Beef 

 Cheese      Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$3.90 

10. Four Inch Sub: Chicken Pieces 

Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.40 

   

11. 80 cents  for a Cookie .80 

  
            TOTAL money enclosed 

 

$ 
 

 
Please Note: Late orders will not be accepted 
 


